St. Mary’s Parish Finance Council Meeting

August 22, 2013

6:30 P.M.

Protivin Cluster Office

Chairman Wayne Schmitt called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. After an opening prayer led by Father Nick elections for officers were held for the new fiscal year.  Amy Hanson was elected Chair; Steve Baumler was elected Vice-Chair; and Ken Hemesath was elected Secretary. At this time, corporate board notices were signed by the chair and vice-chair.  

Father then reviewed the Profit and Loss Statement and the Balance Sheet for the Council.  Father also said he was putting together budget numbers for the annual financial report.  Father also talked about staffing concerns at the Cluster office and said that Betty Hadacek would be helping in the office.  Father also reported that Father Salz would be returning in the near future 

Regarding the self-inspection report, Wayne, Steve, and Ken will check on repairs in the rectory including a roof leak in the breezeway, leaks in the roof around the chimney, and the east sidewalk is heaving.  

Father reported that after 22 years as custodian for St. Mary’s Rosie Kuennen has resigned.  An ad will be placed in the bulletin for a replacement. 
There was a final prayer and the meeting was adjourned.  

Submitted by, 

Kenneth F. Hemesath 

Secretary

